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  Term 4 Week 9 12th December 2019 

COMING EVENTS 

Thursday 12th December 
Year 6 Farewell 

Friday 13th December 
End of Term Reward 
Year 6 Mini Fete 

Monday 16th  
Christmas Stall 

Wednesday 18th December 
Party Day 
Students’ last day of school for 2019 

Wednesday 29th January 2020 
Year 1 - 6 students return to school 

Permission Notes and Payments Due 

Voluntary Contribution $40 

OVERDUE 

Year 6 Farewell $30 

K-2 Party Day $12.50 

3-6 Party Day $13.50 (ticket & bus) + optional food 

Swimming Carnival $11 

Stage 3 Cadbury Chocolate Fundraiser 
Money & leftover chocolates  

Stage 3 Excursion $345 

Dance2BFit $26 

MusicaViva $6.50 

PSSA $50 

Matific $11 

Principal’s Message 

We have come to the end of another fantastic Cardiff 
North year. I would like to recognise and thank our 
entire school community for their tremendous 
contribution to Cardiff North Public School in helping 
to make our school the special place that it is.  
 

I would like to say farewell to those who are 
departing our school community; our graduating 
students and their families. We congratulate these 
students and wish them well as they commence the 
next stage of their learning journey. I want to thank 
them all for what they have brought to our school as 
leaders.  
 

This year we have achieved many things at Cardiff 
North. Academically our NAPLAN results continue to 
be at or above the state in all areas. Our internal 
results also show that our students are fully 
supported to achieve their best. Our commitment to 
having interventionists and instructional leaders in 
every classroom, supporting our teachers, has paid 
off with impressive results for students. As a future 
focused school, we will continue to raise the bar 
academically and strive to improve the wonderful 
academic results our students achieve.  
 

Our staff are fully committed to achieving the 
department’s goals of ensuring every student, every 
teacher, every leader and every school improves 
every year. As a staff we share our strengths, 
ensuring that the capacity of our staff is forever 
growing, to make sure your students receive an 
excellent standard of education.  
 

The capacity of our staff has been recognized across 
our region. We have had many of our staff lead 
professional learning opportunities for teachers in 
other schools. Our staff mindset is one of improving 
the whole public education system, not just keeping 
what we know for the teachers in our beautiful 
school, but sharing our knowledge with other 
learning communities. 
 

Our staff are the best in the business and continue to 
never give up in their pursuit of improvement in their 
students. They really know your kids. I want to take 
this opportunity to thank all of our staff for the 
incredible work you do every day for the Cardiff 
North students and their families, often at the 
expense of spending time with your own families. It is 
very much valued and appreciated.  

Continued……….. 



Cardiff North Public School’s vision statement of 
being a hidden treasure where every child is known, 
valued and cared for encompasses what we believe 
are the keys to a successful education. The 
wellbeing of our students is the most important factor 
in ensuring our students thrive as learners.  
 

Extra-curricula opportunities in areas such as 
Ukelele, Drumming, Singing, Dance, Drama, 
Debating, Environmental Education, Wellbeing and 
Sport are exceptional for a small school. Our 
Wellbeing Garden, the vision of our Year 5/6 
students is a fantastic outdoor learning space that 
will continue to grow as each future 5/6 class 
contributes to the space. Our yarning circle, used for 
wellbeing check ins with students, has been a 
valuable space to build relationships between staff 
and students as well. 
 

We will continue to work with our Assets department 
to share the costs in upgrading the classrooms and 
whole school environment to ensure our students 
have state of the art, quality, learning spaces to work 
in. 
 

Our parents and wider community continue to 
support our school. This was very evident in the 
positive Tell Them from Me Survey results. Our 
partnerships with you are so important to us, as no 
one knows your child like you do. I want to thank our 
parents for the support you give our staff in working 
together for our students and I look forward to 
working with our parents here at Cardiff North for 
many years to come.  
 

I am so proud of our school and our students and of 
the positive choices our school community makes to 
support our wonderful school. We will always strive 
towards excellence and continue to work together in 
our relentless pursuit of high expectations for our 
students.  
 

As Rita Pierson, one of my favourite educators says, 
“Every child deserves a champion; an adult who will 
never give up on them, who understands the power 
of connection and insists that they become the best 
they can possibly be.” 
 

So students, staff, parents and community members 
of Cardiff North, continue to be a champion for our 
Cardiff North students and let’s see them follow their 
dreams and be the best they can be, because the 
thought of what our amazing kids are able to 
achieve, is truly incredible. 

 

Have a beautiful Christmas holiday season with your 
families and friends and stay safe. 

 

 

Allyson Corrigan 

Principal 
Cardiff North Public School  
A proud member of the Cardiff Community of Schools 

CANTEEN 

The last day the canteen will be open for 2019 will be 
next Tuesday 17th December.  It will be not be open 
on the last day of school. 

Thank you to all of our wonderful volunteers for 
helping out in the canteen this year. 

 

The P&C Christmas Stall will be held next Monday 
16th  December. There will be a variety of lovely gifts 
available to purchase. Prices range from $1 - $6. 

 

 

SHARE OUR SPACE - NOT DURING 
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY PERIOD 

Due to the building works that will be happening at 
the school over the holidays, Cardiff North Public 
School will not be participating in the Share our 
Space program.  

 

 

ENVIRONMENT NEWS 

Thank you to our current Minister for Environment, 
Amelia W for beginning the recycling initiative Return 
and Earn in our school. Amelia recently cashed in 
our collection and raised $35.00 for our school 
gardens. Thanks again Amelia, for making Cardiff 
North an even more sustainable school. 

CHRISTMAS STALL 
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Friday 13th December - 
Celebration Day 

 Year 6 Mini Fete and  
End of Term Reward 

Day 
 

 Students eligible for the End of term Reward will 
enjoy Free play on the oval in the morning session. 

 
 Year 6 will be hosting a Mini-Fete after lunch with 

lots of activities for the whole school to enjoy. Bring 
some loose change! 

 
 Reports go home on this day. 



2019 PRESENTATION DAY 



2019 PRESENTATION DAY 



2019 PRESENTATION DAY 



2019 PRESENTATION DAY 



2019 PRESENTATION DAY 



2019 PRESENTATION DAY 



P&C MEETINGS 
 
 

Our next meeting will be held on  
Tuesday 11th February 2020 at 6pm in the 

library. 
The AGM will be held on Tuesday 10th 

March 2020 at 3.15pm in the library. Child 
minding will be available in the K-2 rooms 

with 2 teachers supervising whilst the 
children watch a movie 

 P&C NEWS 

Would you like to volunteer 

in the canteen in 2020?  

Please see the office if you 
would like to help.  

Friends can be rostered on together!

Have your kids grown out of 

their school uniforms? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Uniform Shop accepts  

pre-loved uniforms.  
 

Please send in via the school office any 

day or directly to the uniform shop on 

Tuesday or Wednesday afternoons.  

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

The canteen’s last 
day for the year is 

Tuesday 17th 
December. 

 
It will be closed on 
Wednesday 18th 

December. 

Uniform Shop Hours 
 

Tuesday 17th December - 2.45pm 
Wednesday 18th December - CLOSED 

 
Wednesday 29th January 2020 

(1st day of school) 
8.30am - 9.00am and 2.45pm - 3.00pm 

P&C CHRISTMAS STALL 
 

Monday 16th December 

 
 

Gifts ranging in price from $1 - 
$6 will be available for 

students to purchase. 



 
Despite our best efforts, we were not able to source a local organisation who could provide a bubble 
soccer experience at our school. With current water restrictions in place, we are also unable to organise a  
‘water play’ experience for students. We are, however, able to provide free play on the oval for all eligible 
students. This was one of our three options students voted for last term. Please see below for a sneak 
peek of some of the exciting free play activities that will be provided. 

 End of Term Reward… 

 

Enjoy some free play on the oval with lots of games, obstacles and fun!  

 

  

 

 

 

 




